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Sunday Bulletin 
St. John Vianney Catholic Church, Kailua 
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Prayers for Healing 
Ruth Alves, Ethel Arola, Kathy Asing, Anna 
Asinsin, Edward Balderston, Jim Balderston, 
Peter Barcia, Sydney Bennett, Clark Bernales, 
Robert Bernales,  Maria Brasher, Michelle 
Brown, Sheryl Caldeira, Rod Castanha, Donna 
Carlbom, Paul Chinen, Carolyn Chong, Filomena 
Dalope, Pat Drury, Barbara Fields, Angeline 
Goh, Jayla Gomes,  Kelly Hohman, Keone & 
Deborah Johnson, Tony Lambio, Myngoc Le,  
Jonathan & Malina Lewczyk, Emily Lim, Kasey 
Lopes, Elizabeth Libby, Buck Marcum, Milton 
McAngus, Sandy McAulton, Sel Menor, Beverly 
and Bobby Mink, Patrick Miyachi,  Allen Naone, 
Christian Palacio, Kenneth Quirin, Sr., Trish 
Robertson, Par Salehi, Marjean Sanbei, Mary 
Sauvageau, Bernardo Soriano, John Sutton, 
Sharon Sweat, Gabrielle Taylor, David Teves, 
Paulette Teves, David Thomas, Gloria Watson, 
Gordon Wong 
 

Repose of Soul 
+Ernest Burlem, Jr. (Funeral Mass on Sep. 30) 
+Kathleen Heirakuji (Funeral Mass on Oct. 22) 
+Daniel Sylva (Funeral Mass on Nov. 17) 
 

Next Sunday’s Readings 
1st Reading:  Amos 6:1a, 4-7 
2nd Reading:  1 Timothy 6:11-16 
Gospel:  Luke 16:19-31 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

● Wed, Sep 21,  7—8 p.m. Baptism Class 
 

● Sun, Sep 25,  Priesthood Sunday is a special 
day set aside to honor priesthood in the 
United States. It is a day to reflect upon and 
affirm the role of the priest as central to 
the life of the Church because without the 
priest, the Mass and the Sacraments could 
not be offered.   

 
● Sun Sep 25, 5 p.m.  60th Anniversary 

Mondoy Recital.  Robert Mondoy 
celebrates 42 years as SJV’s Music Minister 
with a Chopin Piano Recital held in the 
church.  All are invited! Light refreshments 
to follow.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT 
Sodalists send 500+ handmade rosaries to Lana`i and Waimanalo parishes 
The month of October each year is dedicated to the Most Holy Rosary, because in this 
month the Church celebrates the Marian feast of "Our Lady of the Rosary" on Oct. 7.  In 
anticipation of this monthly devotion, many parishes coordinate daily sacred time to this 
prayer. At SJV, parishioners pray the rosary in the church every day all year long after the 
8 a.m. Mass. This week, the ladies of the Sodality sent over 500 handmade rosaries to 
Sacred Hearts of Jesus and Mary Catholic Church in Lana`i and St. George Catholic Church 
in Waimanalo to share with their congregations during October. Pictured above is Rev. 
Octavius Moo, Administrator of Sacred Hearts Lana`i, receiving the rosaries from the 
Sodalists. Fr. Moo has been celebrating daily Masses at SJV for the last few weeks during 
his travel to Oahu for medical appointments. 
 

This weekend we celebrate Catechetical Sunday 
The word "catechesis" means "to echo." Literally, we are to echo the good news of Jesus 
Christ to the world. This is not a suggestion; it is a command of our Lord. 
 

Some people are called and set apart in our communities as catechists - those formally 
trained and charged with passing on the Gospel to children and adults, both inside and 
outside of our communities. On Catechetical Sunday, we acknowledge them and remind 
ourselves of the need for formation and growth in all of us. To be a catechist is a 
privileged calling, and today be sure to say "thank you" to one in your community. 
 

However, on this day, it would be wrong to only look to those bearing the title of a 
catechist for an echoing of good news.  Parents are the first and primary catechists in a 
child's life.  Even more, all of us are also important catechists in the lives of our 
coworkers, our spouses, our relatives, and our friends. We are ALL called to echo and 
share the Gospel message. 
 

Some say catechesis begins in the home; however, it truly begins in the HEART.  This year 
on, Catechetical Sunday, may your heart be moved to motivate you to share with others 
the Good News of Jesus Christ. 
 

Marriage in Christ Seminar on Wednesdays, October 12 through November 9  
Our parish will sponsor a Marriage in Christ Seminar for married couples interested in 
enriching their relationship.  This five-week seminar invites couples of all ages to renew 
their love and affection for each other, deepen their unity, and celebrate the presence of 
God in ordinary married life. The seminar helps couples prioritize their love and marriage 
in this busy, complex world. These Wednesday evening sessions (7-9 p.m.) include a 
video, personal stories, small group discussions and individual time with your spouse. 
Register by Oct. 5. Fee is $50/per couple. Call/text Tom and Mary Duddy at 808-453-0601, 
or Donald and Alana Busekrus at 808-630-8079. Financial assistance is available. 

Fr. Octa receives rosaries from Sodalists 



   STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 
Week of Sep 3—Sep 9, 2022 Envelopes/Loose Online Giving Total Goal 

Sunday Offertory $5,647.00 $2,336.00 $7,983.00 $8,195.16 

Repair and Maintenance $2,107.00 $225.00 $2,332.00 $1,298.08 

Debt/Major Repair $0.00 $140.00 $140.00 $2,916.67 

Appeal $1,125.00 $0.00 $1,125.00 $288.46 

SCHOOL NEWS 
Submitted by:  Earl Walker 

The St. John Vianney School Board decided to undertake the task of 
updating the Strategic Plan that was developed in 2010, which had 
served as a roadmap for school leaders and faculty for over a 
decade.  The Operations and Development Committee made an 
extensive review of the goals and objectives set forth by the Board 
at that time. The Committee celebrated the original plan’s 
accomplishments and assessed a vision for the future.  The result 
was an updated plan that provides aspirations for our students and 
presents a road map for continued achievement. 
 
This updated Strategic Plan was approved and will serve as a source 

of direction for the school for the next five years. It will provide 

guidance and goals for our school in curriculum development, 

optimal enrollment levels and maintenance of our facilities. Copies 

of the 2021-2025 Strategic Plan may be found on the bookshelves 

at the rear of the church or by contacting the school office at 808-

261-4651. 

CATHOLIC FAITH CORNER 
A Year of the Holy Spirit 
(The Gift of Fear)  
 
 
Fear of the Lord is also known as the gift of awe and wonder in 
God’s presence. It is the capacity to marvel at a night sky and the 
felt immensities of the universe we inhabit. It is to gaze in 
contemplation on the beauty of creation and allow our hearts and 
minds to be raised up to the God who is responsible for it all. 
Talking about St. Francis of Assisi, St. Bonaventure wrote that for 
Francis, contemplation of creation was like ascending the rungs of 
a ladder on which his spirit was lifted up towards praise of God. 
Although creation contains the spirit of the living God, God is not 
contained by all that he has made. God is beyond all he has made.  
  
This spirit of awe and wonder fills Psalm 8 where the psalmist 
prays: ‘When I look upon the heavens, the work of your hands, 
what is man that you should keep him in mind, mortal man that 
you should care for him. Yet you have made him little less than a 
god. You have crowned him with glory and beauty, made him lord 
of the works of your hands, put all things under his feet’.  
  
So, if we are tempted to boredom and sense a gap in our lives that 
no entertainment or diversion can fill, ask the Holy Spirit to stir up 
in you her gift of awe and wonder or fear of the Lord. Ask the Holy 
Spirit to captivate your imagination with the truth that the same 
Creator God who made the planets, moon and stars, is the same 
God and Father who knows us and loves us. How insignificantly 
small we are and yet how precious we are in God’s eyes! Here is 
awe, wonder and the holy fear that keeps our spirits alive in God. 

Our SJV halau, Halau Ka Pa Hula O Ka Lei Hulu Hiwa  performed at I Love 
Kailua this past Sunday. Our heartfelt mahalo to Kumu Jack McKeague 
for providing wonderful opportunities to showcase our amazing halau 

and for continuing to give our keiki the chance to perpetuate our 
Hawaiian culture. 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 
In today’s Gospel we see that prudent decisiveness means that we 
recognize that all our choices in daily living are really choices for 
eternal life.  Admission into heaven is something money cannot 
buy.  The only currency that has any value to secure our entrance 
is that of love.  As you place your gift in the Society of St. Vincent 
de Paul envelopes, know that you are a sign of God’s love to those 
who are suffering.  Please make checks payable to St. Vincent de 
Paul Society.   

"MOTHER TERESA: NO GREATER LOVE" MOVIE 
Monday, October 3 - Tuesday, October 4, 2022 
A new movie about Mother Teresa will premiere on over 800 
theater screens across the country for TWO NIGHTS ONLY on 
October 3rd and 4th. Locally the movie will be featured at Kapolei 
Commons and the Dole Cannery Theaters in Honolulu. To learn 
more about the movie or to purchase tickets, please visit 
https://www.motherteresamovie.com/  

https://www.motherteresamovie.com/


 Robert M. Mondoy    presents an 

All-Chopin Piano Recital 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A free concert featuring selected works by Frederic Chopin. 

                  September 25, Sunday, 5:00 p.m., 2022 

          at St. John Vianney  920 Keolu Dr. HI 96734 

 

r.s.v.p. requested but not required at sjvkailuaparish@rcchawaii.org 

You Tube: Rob Mondoy plays 



  

 

Malia Primavera 

Brittany Restic 

Kamalani Rodrigues 

Shannon Ronald 

Mary Scott-Lau 

Ashley Stahlberger 

Delta Tereschuck 

Esther Tokars 

Hiroko Toma 

Lynn Vasconcellos 

Earleen Victorino 

Fran Vierra 

Gwenyth Wallace 

Lia Walters 

Kim Williams 

Kalei Wong 

Mike Wong 

Sarah Young 
 

MAHALO TO ALL OUR PARISH AND SCHOOL CATECHISTS 

Katie Barbieto 

Gina Carnazzo 

Annie Chee 

Mollie Chun 

Charles Clark 

Jean Compton 

Mary D'Avirro 

Vi DeCaires 

Caryn DeMello 

Caren DeMeo 

Jamie DeRego 

Michelle Griffiin 

Sarah Herrmann 

David Herrmann 

Mikayla Herrmann 

Joan Hiel 

Gordon Horiuchi 

Tammy Kaneaiakala 

 
 

Christina Keepes 

Michelle Kenney 

Kim Kilmer 

Chris King 

Jade Lau 

Allison Lee 

Kathy Lee 

Ellen Lukianowicz 

Allison Lum 

Jaylene Lum 

Jaymie Lum 

Fran Macalintal 

Robert Mondoy 

Melissa Nicolas 

Mahina O'Connor 

Chaz Ontai 

Grace Pettit 

Cathy Primavera 

 AND ALL PARENTS 
 

 
the primary teachers of our children 

 

CATECHETICAL SUNDAY   September 18, 2022 

This is my body 

given for you 
 

                   Luke 22:19 
 



 

 

PLEASE JOIN US 
CATECHETICAL SUNDAY | September 18, 2022 

The United States Conference of Catholic Bishops 

has designated the third Sunday in September as 

Catechetical Sunday. Those whom the community 

has designated to serve as catechists will be called 

forth to be commissioned for their ministry. 

 

This is a wonderful opportunity for all of us to 

reflect on the role we play, by virtue of Baptism, in 

handing on the faith and being a witness to the 

Gospel – and rededicating ourselves to this mission 

as a community of faith. 



State Coordinators

Dcn. Chris & Dawn Ribucan


hawaii@engagedencounter.com

(808) 446-9411 or 707-0390


Registration Contact

Dcn. Rey & Roxanne Torres 


(940) 447-5347

hawaiiregistration@engagedencounter.com


 




Register online!


hawaii.engagedencounter.com


9/13/2022

Neighbor Island Representatives


Hawaii Island

Rose Nunogawa

(808) 935-8464


jrnunogawa@gmail.com


Maui

Dcn. Chris & Dawn Ribucan


dawnandchris5121@gmail.com

(808) 446-9411 or 707-0390 


Kauai

Dcn. Dave & Anne Kane


(808) 245-2432

dkane@rcchawaii.org


Molokai/Lanai

Dcn. Mike & Leoda Shizuma


(808) 646-0269

Hawaii Catholic

Engaged


Encounter

2023

Like us at www.facebook.com/hawaiicee

@hawaii_cee

A wedding is a day. A marriage is a lifetime.

http://hawaii.engagedencounter.com
mailto:dkane@rcchawaii.org


Wedding Information

1.  Catholic Church* where the wedding is 
scheduled to take place:


                  ________________________________

* Can be a non-Catholic Church only if both the bride 
and groom are not baptized Catholic. A marriage 
involving a Catholic outside of the Catholic Church is 
invalid. Please contact your parish to arrange for a 
Catholic wedding before registering.


2.  Priest or deacon that you have met with already 
to begin marriage preparation:

                     _______________________________


3.  Parish of priest or deacon (if different from 
church where wedding will take place):


                   ________________________________


4. Wedding date: ___________________________

Circle  which weekend 
you would like to attend:


Oahu

St. Stephen Diocesan Center

6301 Pali Highway, Kaneohe


January 27–29, 2023

March 17–19, 2023

May 26–28, 2023

July 28–30, 2023


September 15–17, 2023

November 17–19, 2023


Hawaii Island

St. Joseph Church Rectory


Hilo

February 25–26, 2023

August 26–27, 2023


Maui

St. Anthony School Media Center


Wailuku

April 22–23, 2023

October 7–8, 2023


Kauai

Immaculate Conception Church


Lihue

April 22–23, 2023


October 28–29, 2023


Lanai

Sacred Hearts Church


Lanai City

July 15–16, 2023

Couple Information


His Name: __________________________ 


His Address: ________________________ 


       ________________________________


His Email: __________________________ 


His Phone: _________________________ 


His Religion: ________________________ 


Her Name: __________________________ 


Her Address: ________________________ 


      ________________________________


Her Email: __________________________ 


Her Phone: _________________________ 


Her Religion: ________________________ 


Send registration confirmation to:  Groom / Bride


Are you already civilly married?  Yes / No


Are you willing to assist with music for the 
weekend?  Yes / No


Please list any special needs (for example, special 
diet, disability consideration, or medical issues): 

            ________________________________ 

            ________________________________

Use this form if paying by check


Cost: $350.00 Oahu (includes housing)

$300.00 Neighbor Islands (no housing)


 

Make check payable to:


Hawaii Catholic Engaged Encounter

Mail payment and this form to:


Richard & Alesia Macugay

299 Mokapu St. 


Kahului, Hi 96732 


For on-line registration, go to:

hawaii.engagedencounter.com


Credit & debit card payment accepted online

!



 



Retreat Dates: October 14-16, 2022 
(Arrival on Friday: 5:30pm; Departure on Sunday: 5:00pm)

Rachel’s Vineyard
Weekend Retreats
Healing the Pain of Abortion…

One Weekend at a Time.
If you or a friend are hurting from a past abortion and are searching for a confidential, 
non-judgmental, safe place of healing and support to express and reconcile painful 
emotions and begin the healing process… you’ve found the right place! 

Both women and men are impacted by abortion and greatly benefit from the retreats. 
Singles, couples and family members of aborted children have come to Rachel's 
Vineyard for peace and inner healing.

Retreats are held at a private retreat center for 3 days and 2 nights. A registration fee of 
$175.00 covers accommodations, daily meals/snacks, and materials.  Space is limited. 
Registrations are strictly confidential.  Need-based scholarships are available. 

© 2022 Rachel's Vineyard Ministries Hawaii

Rachel’s Vineyard is the world’s largest ministry for healing after abortion.

A Ministry of the Roman Catholic Church in the State of  Hawaii’s Respect Life Office and Priests For Life

Call: (808) 349-5071 to Register 
or email:

RvinHawaii@gmail.com
Registrations are Strictly Confidential.

Registrations are now being accepted for the October 2022 Retreat!

mailto:RvinHawaii@gmail.com


Please support your Diocesan Church and our many 
Catholic ministries by contributing to the 2022-2023 Appeal.

Your Stewardship of Treasure will especially help:

THOSE MOST IN NEED
resourcing for parish food and shelter programs, and for Catholic social ministry 

agencies serving our kupuna, keiki and migrant communities

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY
developing faith formation groups, programs, events, and support  

for Catholic schools

PARISH PRIESTS AND DEACONS
recruitment, assignment, professional development, health and wellness needs

MAHALO for your Generous Support - All Gifts are Important and Appreciated - Give online at CatholicHawaii.org

‘Ohana in Christ



Priests & Deacons

•	Professional development

•	Recruitment & assignment

•	Permanent Deacon Formation

•	Clergy health & wellness needs

 

Parishes

•	Savings & Loan Services

•	Emergency Preparedness

•	Staffing & Training Services

•	 Financial & Insurance Services

•	Stewardship & Tech Assistance

•	Cemetery & Real Estate Services

 

People

•	Evangelization & Respect Life

•	Catholic Schools & Youth Groups

•	Young Adult Faith Development

•	Adult Faith Training & Program

•	Parish Food & Shelter Programs

•	Catholic Social Ministry Agencies

•	Hospital Ministry & Prison Ministry

 

Administration

•	Hawaii Catholic Herald 

   & Diocesan eCommunications

•	Cathedral Basilica, Chancery, 

   & St. Stephen Diocesan Center

•	Pope Francis & United States 

Conference of Catholic Bishops

‘Ohana in Christ
Your donations are critical 
in helping to provide these 

ministries and services:

September 2022

Aloha to All,

Peace be with you! 

And let the peace of Christ control your hearts,
the peace into which you were also called in one body.

And be thankful. Colossians 3:15

Amen, for I am very thankful for your generous response to the initial 
‘Ohana in Christ appeal. Along with the faithful support of your 
pastoral leaders and fellow parishioners, nearly one million dollars 
was raised in its first year. 

With ‘Ohana in Christ we are able to unite our efforts and Witness 
to Jesus to impact our “family” of parishes, pastors, schools, social 
agencies, and communities across the Islands. In turn, the funds 
raised strengthen many important ministries and services - some of 
which are listed to the right and on the reverse.  

Although the purpose of this letter is to ask for your continued 
financial support, I also want to encourage you to seek a renewed 
understanding and devotion of Jesus’ love and real presence in the 
Eucharist. As ‘Ohana in Christ we are each called to emulate His 
sacrificial giving of self and reach out to those in need to further build 
the Catholic Church in Hawaii.

Therefore, I humbly ask for you to prayerfully consider making a 
generous gift again to this year’s appeal. Please know that I pray for 
you and your loved ones each day. I will remember all donors in a 
special Mass for your kind Stewardship of Treasure. Together, we will 
respond to the Lord’s call to build His Kingdom as ‘Ohana in Christ. 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

Most Reverend Larry Silva
Bishop of Honolulu

P.S. For more information on how to live out the Church’s mission, or to make a gift 
       and help your parish reach its ‘OIC goal, please visit catholichawaii.org.  MAHALO!



Register by September 20 by
emailing your name and parish to:

The Catholic belief of the immortality of the soul, and the resurrection
of the body, provides the hope and reason for burying the remains of
the deceased in a dignified and sacred place. Duane Pavao leads the
diocesan effort to collaborate with parishioners to build columbaria in
our parishes across the state.  Rev. Gomes walks through the process
of building a new, cremation columbarium to meet the end-of-life
needs in the St. Ann Catholic Church, Kaneohe community.

My Stewardship Journey
Most Rev. Larry Silva, Bishop of Honolulu

Stewardship is spiritual and it touches all that we are called to do as
caretakers of God’s blessings. Bishop Silva highlights the day's
conference by sharing his personal journey of stewardship in an
engaging Q&A session. 

Is tithing necessary? 
Rev. William Kunisch, Pastor, St. Anthony of Padua, Kailua

Tithing is the practice of returning 10% of your blessings to God, not
given based on needs of the priests or church, but given simply in
recognition of God's blessing on the individual.  Rev. Kunisch teaches
the benefits of generous giving and challenges our notions of tithes.                                  

Stewardship Day 2022 
DIOCESE OF HONOLULU

ST. ANN CHURCH

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 1

+808-203-6723mclark@rcchawaii.org

8 AM - 2 PM

46-129 Haiku Road
Kaneohe, HI 96744 

The St. Ann Columbarium Story
Rev. Herman Gomes, ss.cc. and Duane Pavao, Director of Hawaii
Catholic Cemeteries 

7 a.m. 
Parish Mass - Open to
early comers

8 a.m. 
Registration and
Continental Breakfast

8:30 a.m. 
Opening Prayer &
Remarks

9 a.m. 
Presentation Workshops

11:30 a.m. 
Closing Mass with
Bishop Silva and the
'Ohana in Christ Donor
Society Members with
reception to follow

Schedule

featuring

Communication inspires stewardship
A moderated, roundtable discussion on parish best practices
Communication is a gift entrusted to you. Good communication
inspires a parish to be a welcoming, praying, serving, and giving
community of worshippers. Participants will share tools, techniques,
and methods of engaging parish stewards.



 

 

The Gift of the Fear of the Lord 
Received from the Holy Spirit 

 

“The fear of the Lord is the desire not to offend Him,  
  and the certainty that He will give us the grace  

necessary to keep from doing so.” 
(See back side) 

 
When the Holy Spirit has come upon you,  

you will be Christ’s witnesses to the end of the earth. 

 

 St. John Vianney Parish 
Presents 

A Year of The Holy Spirit 
“The Lord and giver of life”  



“A Year of The Holy Spirit 
“the Lord and giver of life”  

 
 
 

1. The seventh gift is the Fear of the Lord; a fear 
caused by love. We fear to lose God by sin, since 
we love him, and we have a reverent fear and 
awe of him because he is so beautiful and great 
and powerful. 

 
2. This gift is like the fear of a child who is afraid to hurt the feelings of his father 

because of their mutual love. It is different from what is called  “servile” fear, 
which is based on punishment. 
 

3.  We should fear living, speaking, or acting in any way that offends the Lord. 
 
4. The fear of the Lord is source of great peace and happiness; it is thus very   
     different from worldly fears of suffering or punishment and rather it helps us  
     endure pain because of our love for the Savior. 
 
5. A healthy fear of the Lord means we love God above all things and, therefore,   
    do not want to forsake him. 
 
6. Those who fear the Lord disobey not His words; those who love Him keep   
     His ways.” (Sirach 2:1-18). 
 
7. To fear our Lord is to bow before mysteries we can never comprehend, like  
     our freedom to choose, even though our free choices often have dire            
     consequences. 
 
8. Fear of the Lord] does not mean being afraid of God: we know well that God    
     is Father, that he loves us and wants our salvation, and he always forgives.  
     (Pope Francis) 
 
9.  It’s an attitude of respect and a response of reverence and wonder for who  
    God is and a desire to obey him. 
 
10.A good way to cultivate this gift of fear of the Lord is through daily prayer,      

worship at Mass, regular and careful examination of conscience and regular 
use of the sacrament of penance. 

 

 
 
 

Our Parish Faith Formation Committee  
encourages everyone in our parish family 

to learn more about the Holy Spirit 




